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UN’s ILO says millions of women underpaid or unemployed
New study confirms women earn 77 per cent of what men earn
A major problem is undervaluing work women do in the home
__________________________________________________


This is a RadioLabour Special Report recorded on Thursday, May 26, 2016. I'm Marc Belanger.

In the news today: not much change. A report by the United Nations shows that women are far from catching up to men both in terms of finding employment and pay equity for work of equal value. RadioLabour’s senior correspondent, C. Marie Ainsborough, reports.

[ audio

Millions of women around the world are falling behind in their attempts to win equal treatment as workers – both in searching for employment, and in wages.  

A new study by the UN’s International Labour Organization shows that women are still finding it difficult to enter paid employment. Since 1995 the number of women in the global workforce has increased by only 0.6 per cent.  Globally, 46 per cent of women are employed as compared to 72 per cent of men.  This is despite significant increases in the participation of women in education.

Meanwhile, the report confirms the results of other studies which show that even when women do find work they are seriously underpaid. According to the ILO report women earn, on average, 77 per cent of what men earn. 

Lawrence J. Johnson is the Deputy director of the ILO’s Research Department. The ILO is the UN body which is focussed on matters of work in the world. 

(audio)

Mr Johnson was asked about potential solutions to achieving more equitable treatment for women.

(audio)

The new ILO study is called: “Women at Work: Trends 2016”.   It notes that the 23 per cent wage gap between men and women cannot be explained only by differences in education or age. Instead, the gap can be linked to the undervaluation of the work women do, and to the skills prevalent in female-dominated sectors or occupations. The study also points to discrimination, and the need for women to take career breaks because of pregnancies. The ILO report estimates that, if current trends continue, closing the wage gap will take another 70 years.
The new ILO study notes that the 23 per cent wage gap between men and women cannot be explained only by differences in education or age. Instead, the gap can be linked to the undervaluation of the work women do, and to the skills prevalent in female-dominated sectors or occupations. The study also points to discrimination, and the need for women to take career breaks because of pregnancies. The ILO report estimates that, if current trends continue, closing the wage gap will take another 70 years.

This is C. Marie Ainsborough reporting for RadioLabour.]
END

And that’s it. International labour news you can use. RadioLabour’s newscasts are available on its website, iTunes, Twitter, mobile phones, union websites and community radio stations. I’m Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it’s all about global solidarity.
